
WAC 284-30-900  Purpose.  (1) There are many insurance coverage 
disputes involving Washington insureds who face potential liability 
for their roles at polluted sites in this state. State and federal 
mandates exist for cleaning up the environment in order to address the 
adverse effects of hazardous substances on human health and safety and 
the environment in general. It is in the public interest to reduce the 
costs incurred in connection with environmental claims and to expedite 
the resolution of such claims. The state of Washington has a substan-
tial public interest in the timely, efficient, and appropriate resolu-
tion of environmental claims involving the liability of insureds at 
polluted sites in this state. This interest is based on practices fa-
voring good faith and fair dealing in insurance matters and on the 
state's broader health and safety interest in a clean environment.

(2) Insureds and insurers alike face claims complicated by factu-
al issues concerning events that occurred in the distant past. Many 
sites with environmental damage involve long-term operations with mul-
tiple owners; therefore, issues related to lost policies which may 
provide insurance coverage in the environmental claims context provide 
uniquely challenging problems of both lost evidence and witnesses.

(3) Cooperation between insureds and insurers in fairly and expe-
ditiously resolving legitimate disputes and in reducing or eliminating 
nonmeritorious claims is in the public interest. Facilitating coopera-
tion in resolving legitimate lost policy disputes in environmental 
claims will reduce unnecessary litigation, thereby freeing more re-
sources for environmental cleanup. Insureds and insurers are encour-
aged to participate in a mediation program in order to achieve a mutu-
ally acceptable, expeditious resolution of environmental claims with-
out resort to costly and lengthy litigation.

(4) This regulation is adopted to provide minimum standards for 
the conduct of insureds and insurers for presenting and resolving en-
vironmental claims with the goal of facilitating the fair, principled, 
and efficient resolution of environmental claims without resort to un-
necessary, time-consuming, and expensive litigation.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 48.02.060, 48.30.010, 48.01.030, 48.05.280, 
48.15.100 and 48.15.170. WSR 95-09-014 (Order R 94-30), § 284-30-900, 
filed 4/10/95, effective 5/11/95.]
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